
 

RESOLUTION NO. PCXX-2023 

 

RESOLUTION OF THE FORT BRAGG PLANNING COMMISSION DETERMINING THAT THE 

PROPOSED FY 2023/24 CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM AND FY 2023/24 CAPITAL 

PROJECTS BUDGET ARE CONSISTENT WITH THE CITY OF FORT BRAGG INLAND 

GENERAL PLAN AND COASTAL GENERAL PLAN  

 WHEREAS, pursuant to the State of California Government Code Sections 65103(c) and 
65401, the proposed CIP must be consistent with the City’s adopted General Plan and the 
Planning Commission is the hearing body designated to make that determination; and 

 WHEREAS, the CIP compliance review with the General Plan is not considered a project 
under the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA); therefore, it is not subject to CEQA 
review; and 

 WHEREAS, individual CIP projects will be subject to review for compliance with CEQA 
prior to City Council authorization for construction bids on respective projects; and 

 WHEREAS, on May 17, 2023, the Planning Commission held a meeting to consider 
whether or not the proposed FY 2023/24 CIP is consistent with the General Plan and the Coastal 
General Plan. 

 WHEREAS, based on all the evidence presented in the FY 2023/24 CIP Consistency 
Review, the Planning Commission finds as follows:  

1. Based on all the information and findings included in the staff report, attachments, minutes 
and all other records of the proceedings, which are attached hereto and made a part 
thereof by reference, the Planning Commission hereby finds that the City’s FY 2023/24 
Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) is consistent with the goals and policies of the City of Fort 
Bragg Inland General Plan and the Fort Bragg Coastal General Plan.  

     NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Planning Commission of the City of Fort Bragg  
does hereby find that the Capital Improvement Program is consistent with the City of Fort Bragg 
General Plan and the Coastal General Plan. 

 The above and foregoing Resolution was introduced by Planning Commissioner 

_______, seconded by Planning Commissioner __________, and passed and adopted at a 

special meeting of the Planning Commission of the City of Fort Bragg held on the 17th day 

of May, 2023, by the following vote: 

 AYES:  

 NOES:  

 ABSENT:  

 ABSTAIN:  

 

     Jeremy Logan, Chair 

ATTEST: 

Humberto Arellano, Administrative Assistant 


